
October 2020 CSC Task Force Meeting: 

Due to Covid, this was a zoom presentation made by the CCA Administrator, Joule 
Community Power, at our regularly scheduled Town Board meeting.  The CSC 
Task Force, comprised of Town Board members and local businessman Bob 
Schecter, were present to learn about Community Choice Aggregation for the 
Climate Smart Action we are working on. Allegra Schecter, CSC Coordinator

TOWN OF ROSEBOOM
 TOWN BOARD MEETING 

October 8, 2020

The Regular Monthly Meeting of the Roseboom Town Board was held on October 8, 2020.  
Supervisor Gustafson called the regular board meeting to order at 6:32 pm.   

PRESENT:   Supervisor Gustafson. Councilpersons: Curtis VanDewerker, Steve Gridley, 
Allegra Schecter. Highway Superintendent Daniel Gage. 

ABSENT/EXCUSED:  Councilperson Charles Diamond- Excused. 

OTHER OFFICIALS PRESENT: None 

VISITORS LISTING:  Bob Schecter 

AGENDA:  See Attachment #2                                                      

PRESENTATION: Joule Community Power presented regarding a community 
choice program that the town has an option to join.  Joule serves as the energy 
broker and sources the electric supply.  This offers several benefits to the town 
including a savings to residents on their monthly national grid bill (5-10%), a 
revenue opportunity for the town through the energy market, and the opportunity to 
go green.  Residents will have the option to opt out and if they have already chosen 
a different supplier that will not change.  The town gets $50 for each enrollment 
that can be used for a local sustainability project. Participation also helps the town 
obtain NYSERDA clean energy grants.   If the town is interested in moving 
forward a local law is needed.   Joule will send additional information to the town 
for further review. 


